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Welcome to the 77th Annual General Meeting 

 

Dear Members,  
 
I present for your consideration, the Seventy Seventh Annual Report and Balance Sheet of the 
Garie Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated for the Season of 2018-2019. On Saturday 3rd August at 2.05 
pm, the Seventy Seventh Annual General Meeting of Garie Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated will 
be held at the Garie Surf Life Saving clubhouse at Garie Beach, Royal National Park, and I cordially 
invite you to attend.   

  

The order of business will be as follows:  

• Opening of Meeting  
• Apologies and Proxies  
• Confirmation of Minutes of the 76th Annual General Meeting  
• Presentation of the 77th Annual Report  
• Presentation of the Income and Expenditure Statement and Balance Sheet  
• Election of Officers for the 2018-2019 season    
• General Business  
• Refreshments  

   

   

 

Patricia Dillon  

Honorary Secretary  

Garie Surf Life Saving Club inc.  

  

  

Statutory Statement  
In the opinion of the management committee, the past years operation and activities are faithfully 
recorded, and the Income and Expenditure and Balance Sheets are a true and accurate record of the clubs 
financial activities during the season of 2018-19.   

   

Garie SLSC Management Committee.   
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Presidents Report 

 

I came in as President almost at the end of the season and I am pleased to say I found a very keen and conscientious 
committee working well together to move Garie forward.  Our Secretary, Patricia Dillon, did an outstanding job 
recruiting keen new committee members, many of whom have not been part of a lifesaving committee before, and 
ensuring that everything ran smoothly.  Pat's efforts were recognised at the Sydney Branch Awards of Excellence when 
she won Administrator of the Year, I must say it was a very well deserved award.  

Again, it is pleasing to report that there were no lives lost at Garie Beach whilst patrols were in place.  This record has 
remained in place since the foundation of the club in 1938.  It should be noted that this record stands today due to the 
tremendous support provided by many other surf clubs who volunteered to assist Garie members with patrolling the 
beach this season.  Jess Hay, in her first year as Club Captain, did an excellent job working with the other clubs and 
Sydney Branch to ensure everyone knew what was going on and that Garie was patrolled every day during the 
season.  Our current active membership is still very low but our committee are working extremely hard to develop 
recruitment and member retention programs to turn this around. 

Our new Treasurer, Owen Skjeime, has put in many hours developing a budget for the coming season along 
with updating our assets register, restructuring our cost centres, developing and implementing a new Procurement 
Policy to ensure Garie is compliant with all the new legislation.  Owen has also been working closely with our Secretary, 
Pat, and the Surf Life Saving Grant Seeking Unit to ensure we don't miss out on any grants to assist us in updating our 
gear and equipment.  There are many grants that come out and without them it would be impossible for Garie to 
survive.  During the season we have received a new quad bike ($ for $ Grant), new IRB motor (Gear Grant), new Oxy Kit 
(Donated by The Minister for Health, Brad Hazzard).  
 

Our Junior Activities Section (Nippers) ran a full calendar of events and training days, including hosting the RNP District 
Nipper Carnival this season.  From all accounts it was a huge success with almost 60% of our Nippers participating in 
the event.  If I can pinch a quote from the Junior Activities Report, "The competition was strong between the three clubs 
and there were many tight races."  This is a great sign for the future that our Nippers are performing so well. 

Annie Barry and Rebecca Heron-Dowling have been working hard to establish a partnership with swimming clubs too at 
Auburn and Western Sydney Uni.  This work will hopefully start a long lasting partnership with a healthy flow on of 
patrolling members. 

We held a successful 80th Anniversary Dinner in June that was well attended by past and present members.  It was 
good to see so many people still have Garie in their hearts.  Thanks must go to Jess Hay who did the lion's share of the 
work to ensure this event happened and was a success. 

Our relationship with the Royal National Park is very strong, Shaun Elwood and his team at the Royal National 
Park are doing everything in their power to assist Garie to build and provide a good service to the general public.   We 
currently hold regular meetings with the Royal National Park, Sydney Branch and Surf Life Saving NSW to develop a 
serviceable lease and a fit for purpose clubhouse to ensure longevity of Garie SLSC. 

Jess and I also hold regular operational meetings to ensure both groups work more efficiently together and better 
understand each other's needs to provide a great service to the general public visiting our beach and the surrounding 
area. 

At present our Executive Committee are putting in huge hours to restructure the management of the club and 
implement new systems to ensure that we are complying with the new rules and regulations.  We now have an IT 
Manager, Angus Dillon, who is assisting to develop better management systems and improve our public profile.   Lhyriel 
Smith has joined the Management Team as Member Services Officer.  His role is very important as we 
move forward, this position is responsible for Work Health and Safety, member protection, recruitment, member 
recognition and member retention, just to name a few items in his portfolio. 

I would like thank the Sydney Branch Management team for the enormous amount of support they have provided the 
club this season.  Because of their efforts and assistance in facilitating meetings with Government bodies, Surf Life 
Saving Australia and Surf Life Saving NSW, we now have many programs in place to assist Garie build a strong club 
again.  I feel a lot has been achieved this season but the club still has much to do and I look forward to working with 
the incoming committee to continue our growth 
 
 
Brad Taylor 
President 
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Secretary Report  

Ladies and Gentlemen, I am pleased to present to you the 77th Annual report and Financial Statements for the season 
of 2018 – 2019. The following reports outline the activities of the Garie Surf Life Saving Club Incorporated. 
 
This season there were 9 Management Meetings 
* The president Brad Taylor 

Position Name Attended   Apologies Possible 

President* Brad Taylor 2 - 2 
Deputy President Phil Griffiths 4 5 9 
Club Captain Jessika Hay 6 3 9 
Deputy Club Captain Bob Glasson 8 1 9 
Secretary Patricia Dillon 9 - 9 
Treasurer Owen Skjeime 5 4 9 
Chief Training Officer Anne Barry 4 4 9 
Junior Activities Chairperson Belinda Eshman 4 4 9 
Youth Advisor Declan Grohala - - 9 
Member Protection Officer Karen Cook 7 2 9 
Registrar Michael Bretherton 4 3 9 
Historian Rita Taylor 5 4 9 
Social Secretary Clair Smith 2 5 9 
Member Communications Officer Vacant  - -  9 
Media Liason Officer Vacant  -  - 9 
Ordinary Committee Member Terry Watters 5 4 9 
Ordinary Committee Member Steve Quinn 3 6 9 
Ordinary Committee Member Michael Hodsdon 3 4 9 

This past season was one of great change for the club, with a bit of disarray at the beginning of the season with no 
elected president in the chair, and a few other key committee positions yet to be filled. Within a very short amount of 
time good people were putting their hands up to assist and thus we gained a CTO when Anne Barry came on board, and 
pretty much the same day, Ellie Bawden put up her hand to take on the position of Club Treasurer. 

Bel, had returned as JAC Chairperson, which was very comforting to have someone with her knowledge and experience 
in the position. Bel never shies away from a task and has a great passion for all in her care. With her hard work and 
guidance this past season the JAC brought home an extremely successful 3 way carnival, my only concern is we didn’t 
win. Congratulations to Era!……….game on. Next season! 

Our first meeting of the season was held on Monday 13th August, and, with a bit of “networking” we had our first guests 
of the season, Louise and Owen Skjeime from South Maroubra were in attendance, where after the appropriate 
formalities were satisfied, Louise indicated that she would nominate for the position of IRB Captain. So straight up! We 
had already set another first for the club, we had our first female Club Captain, and we added to the trend by 
welcoming our first female IRB captain to Garie, as the season progressed we would see a few more “firsts” at our club.  

With the season looming, kind of like a freight train, there were many things to be put in place and quickly. Due to 
recognition that the overwhelming patrol hours our active membership was facing needed remediation, Surf Life 
Saving Sydney took immediate action and organised a ground breaking program of a visiting club system to assist. Surf 
life Saving is indeed a large family, and we should be humbled by the ground swell of assistance that was offered. I 
feel, that as a club, we should be forever grateful for this initiative, as the continuation of this program is vital for the  
club to grow into the future. 

Our gratitude should also be extended to Matt Spooner and Gilbert Olzomer from SLSS for helping Jessika Hay our 
brand new Captain, to integrate the visiting patrols into the rosters, and formulating the systems that needed to be put 
in place for all this to occur. 
Thus the season commenced on 29th of September, with all systems running amazingly well, on 31st October, I went 
down the beach to meet with Steven Pearce CEO of SLSNSW, Lee Evans, representatives of Burning Palms and Era, 
where the three clubs were presented with a satellite phone each. We are very grateful for this incentive as we now 
have the technology that we have needed on our stretch of coastline for many years. It’s nice to know it’s there, as it 
hands down beats having to drive to the top of the hill for reception in an emergency where lost minutes can be vital.  
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On 24th and 25th November we were again very proud to host the ALBERT program, you need to see these guys in 
action to understand the precision with which they operate, I’m always amazed to see how organised, happy and 
committed this group of people are. I was rather taken aback to see a very large trailer show up, and this tiny little 
piece of equipment was produced, I was then very privileged to stand on our deck with Steven Pearce and watch the 
first time a Surf Life Saving drone skimmed over our beach, and out over the ocean. This is an amazing bit of 
technology which I’m sure will take us into new realms of patrolling our beach in the future. As always in Surf Life 
Saving change is forever around the next corner, sometimes we groan, but I know in this particular case there are a few 
people out there just itching to complete the operators course. 

On 28th November our Club Patron, Life member Neville Cooper was presented with his 50 year service badge, which 
was very bittersweet, as he was gravely ill and sadly passed away two days later. Nev loved his club, and his passing 
has saddened many, his long years of service to Garie, will never be forgotten, and he will always be fondly 
remembered. The club held a memorial ceremony on the 17th March to farewell Nev, which was attended by a large 
gathering of his family and many friends, Burning Palms march past team were also in attendance to pay their respects 
and say farewell to one of their own. Some good stories were shared, Nev would have loved it.  

Changes were still coming, in December Ellie Bawden our Treasurer had to stand down from her position due to work 
commitments, and the position was filled by Owen Skjeime who put his hand up to assist. A huge learning curve for 
him, but his tenacity has shown him to be very capable in the job. The committee’s gratitude to him for stepping up 
when needed. It’s a Garie thing I guess, “Welcome to the club, you’re now on the committee.” 

Louise Skjeime our IRB captain, has taken the position to a new level over the past season, and her efforts have seen 
us being part of a composite racing team along with Bondi and Tamarama. After many years it’s been really good to 
have someone out there competing, and it’s been great to follow her progress over winter competition season. I would 
hope that with her guidance, we will once again be out there mixing it up. Louise’s enthusiasm  

for what she loves is catching, and we recently had club members Karen Cook and Shanen Pickles accompany her to a 
carnival to assist, reports back indicate they had a great time. I would hazard a guess that this will only grow.  

Competition in a club should be regarded as an integral part of its running, over the past two seasons we have seen a 
return of club competition, last season with Jessika at the helm, and keeping it in the family, Mary Jane and Glenn Hay 
stepped in to take over the running of the races. Looking over the photos from the season, it’s brilliant to see the  
smiling faces and friendly camaraderie between all who made it a point to compete. Thanks to the Hays for making it 
happen. I would urge all members to get down to the club races next season, simply because it’s fun beating your 
mates, I have seen friendly feuds that can go on for years. 

On the 12th December the committee was honoured when Life member Bob Ford accepted a nomination as our club 
patron. Bob has vast years of experience as a lifesaver, with strong family ties to the club we are lucky to have 
someone with his knowledge and capability in this position to guide us. Thank you Bob. 

On 3rd March, Brad Taylor was elected as President, I like to think of it as an early birthday present for him. He came in 
just at the right time, as with the end of the season in sight, he assisted the treasurer in getting all the appropriate 
systems in place for the upcoming audit, worked on the next seasons budget with the team, and has been working with 
the Systems administrator to create a central records management system which the club has sorely needed in place 
for quite a while. Brad was well placed to stand as he had been in the background all season liasing with the State and 
SLS Sydney to formulate procedures on our behalf. And he has worked closely with our Branch Deputy President (now 
President) Peter Agnew and they have both put in many hours looking at what is required by the club to take us into 
the future. We have been extremely fortunate to have Pete’s assistance, he’s a great friend to us, and we thank him. 

Phil Griffiths who was acting president for the better part of the season has also lent his expertise to the working 
group, and has been part of the planning meetings, and has attended other club’s functions on behalf of the club.  

I would also wish to note what a fine job Jessika did as club captain, she picked about the worst season ever to take on 
the role with the many changes afoot, Jessika tackled the job with maturity far beyond her years, what a great example 
you are to all members Jess. Well done, we are all very proud having watched you grow into the capable young woman 
that you are. 

I must also mention our new Systems administrator, it would be remiss of me to not acknowledge the hours that Angus 
Dillon has put into the job, he continues to upgrade and initiate technology for the club, something that is absolutely 
vital to our smooth running. As many would tell you, sometimes it’s not easy living with other club members, and 
tensions sometime bubble to the surface, with a bit of loud name calling at times, but the neighbours are used to it. 
Thanks Angus. 
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Anyone who has ever held the position of club secretary would agree, that at times the workload can be daunting, 
particularly at beginning and close of season. I can’t even go anywhere near closing a report without thanking Karen 
Cook for her assistance over the season. Karen has spent many hours helping me in my duties, and is always more than 
happy to help when needed, and has probably saved my sanity on a few occasions. I would also like to acknowledge 
Rita’s ongoing assistance and advice, and the wonderful ladies of the Branch office, who are always ready to lend 
friendly help. 

So, in finishing, the trend of change continues, with our last committee meeting, the club, for the very first time had 
some attending via a computer screen, the treasurer in Western Australia (who didn’t have to even get out of bed to 
attend) How good is that? Methinks this could also be a positive change for the future. And Lhyriel Smith from Nowra. 
Whom it shall be noted was sitting up! Welcome back Lhyriel, great to see you again mate. All present were pretty 
impressed, it is something different to have two disembodied heads at a meeting, the technology is impressive, and 
should serve us very well into the future, as we strive to move a-head. Sorry…. I just couldn’t resist the pun! 

We have a busy year just around the corner in the upcoming 2019 – 20 season, with plans of a large scale recruitment 
program in the works being led by some really capable people. I’m sure that by the next annual report there will be 
some more big changes to impart, as we eagerly await an influx of new recruits. 

Thus fellow members, in closing, I am happy to report to you that this past season has seen many changes happening 
around the club, and they have all been positive. Everyone can lend a hand, it’s pretty satisfying to be part of this great 
team and to bring a season to a close by reporting to you once again “no lives lost” because that, my friends, is why we 
are here 
 
 
Patricia Dillon 
Hon Secretary 
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Captains Report 

With huge changes to the patrolling schedule and the end of the 18/19 season now completed, I’d like to 
thank all of those who assisted, volunteered, participated, filled in and dropped on by to say hi during this 
season. Your time is commended, thanked and has contributed to the ongoing status of - no lives lost with 
patrolling at Garie beach momentum. 

A tough start to the season saw the committee and me almost starting fresh with numbers and 
commitment from our active members, through the previous committee we were able to use the resources 
and develop a new plan for the season. The group underneath me and I were to focus on not only 
retainment but also hopefully recruitment to see growth within the club for future years to come. 

I would like to thank Surf Life Saving Sydney branch and the clubs who volunteered on our beach on every 
Saturday of the season and numerous public holidays. The support and feedback from every visiting club 
has been positive and we have been able to show many clubs what we have to offer and what our 
commitment levels are to be in the future.  
 

Through this our active and reserve patrolling members were 
given the opportunity to take some time away from the beach 
this season after years of full commitment to patrolling. This 
brought down our patrolling hours from 2430 hours in the 17/18 
to 1471.5 this season. Thank you, Matt Spooner and Gilbert 
Olzomer, for your support and valuable time in seeing through 
the intense IRB training, with numerous clubs enjoying our 
facilities and beach. We will be hosting this event next season, 
get onboard if you are interested. 

We have seen growth through our club through Annie Barry’s efforts in 
pushing through 2 new SRC’s and 4 new Bronze members, a huge thank 
you to Era’s Geoff Snellgrove for working with Annie and incorporating 
and training our new award members in conjunction with your own, and 
our own Paul Goodyer obtaining his silver medallion. 

Our statistics look a little different this year as they are only from our 
Sunday patrols; Because of our active patrolling members efforts 216 
people did not require rescuing this season due to your prevention work. 
However, 20 people didn’t observe our signs and flags and required 
assistance from our lifesavers, these people returned home and are still 
alive due to your efforts. We had 45 first-aids with I’m sure numerous 
blue bottle incidents that went unrecorded, along with 2 huge mass 
rescues requiring 2 of the 3 ambulances called. 
 

 

 

With more sunny and beautiful surf days this year we had a rise in open beach days. With this came a rise 
in anticipation to use the shark alarm at anything that moved in the ocean. With everyone fighting over 
who got to use the shark alarm there were a total of 3 instances where it was utilised, whether or not that 
meant we had three sharks is still up for consideration. 

There’s been lot of planning around the progression and growth of the club this year. These plans aren’t 
going to happen overnight but with the dedication of our current and future members Garie is set to see 
some real progression in the coming season. 
 
  
 

  (2017/18) (2018/19) (Since 1938) 

Rescues 42 20 3044 
Preventative Actions 325 216 22977 
First Aid Treatments 92 45 8,642 
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Like every season there are people behind the scenes that go above and beyond to keep our club in 
working action. I’d specifically like to thank Paul Cootes for his extended efforts this season and every 
season as our gear steward, your efforts never go unnoticed and I am truly grateful for all of your time and 
assistance this year. Paul Goodyer as the ATV captain, who has been through a lot with our ATV this season, 
thank you for all of your time, he has also organised the new ATV for next season. To Louise and Owen for 
stepping in last minute to put hours into our IRB boats and motors ready for the season, at a moment’s 
notice you are available and ready to help, thank you. The tireless work of the Belinda and Sandra, without 
your commitment and dedication to the young lifesavers our future seems less bright. To my race secretary 
and vice race secretary, Glenn and Mary-Jane Hay, I may be biased but the time you sacrificed to see our 
awards continue to have names on them is admirable, I thank you both.  

To all of the patrol captains, vice captains, patrolling members, reserve patrolling members and committee 
members thank you for your willingness to work with me and introduce the things I asked of you. 

I’d like to make special mention to this year’s committee, together we have managed to make small 
differences that in the long run will see great progression and growth in the club. However, there is one 
person I owe huge thanks to, Patricia Dillon, you have helped me in all aspects this season, you have taken 
on board all the changes and sacrificed a huge amount of hours not only to me but to the club this season. 
You are one hell of a woman and my season would have looked a lot different if it weren’t for your efforts 
with me. 

To the past club captains I have been in contact with over the season, thank you for your guidance, and 
direction during the season. Club captain is a position I am proud to fill in this club, thanks to all those 
around me. 

Congratulations on a spectacular season and I cannot wait to see more of you next season. 

 
Jessika Hay 
Club Captain 
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Education Report  

On behalf of the Garie Surf Life Saving Club I would like to congratulate the following members for gaining awards this 
season. I would like to extend an enormous thank you to North Cronulla S.L.S.C for providing S.R.C training to help 
our juniors to transition over to Patrolling Members. Also, to Geoff Snellgrove at Era S.L.S.C for training a joint Era 
& Garie Bronze squad. Without the assistance, support and guidance provided by our neighbouring clubs training 
would not have been possible this season.   

 
The members of the group have spent this season 
building strong relationships with key stakeholders 
in the Western Sydney community. We have been 
working in collaboration with Belgravia Leisure 
Centre, Swim Sisters, Different Strokes Swimming, 
Surf Life Saving Sydney and Surf Life Saving NSW to 
develop a community engagement program. We have 
had a number of opportunities to attend community 
networking days, swim-a-thons and brainstorming 
sessions. Thank you to Rebecca Heron-Dowling who 
has been the driving force behind this project. We 
look forward to updating you in the very near future 
about our plans to encourage members of the 
Western Sydney community to be members of our 
club. 

 
 
 
 
Thank you to all of our Patrol Captains, Jessika Hay, Michael Hodgson, David Cross and Peter Pearce for providing 
ongoing support with our Club proficiencies. Also, thank you to Belinda Eshman and the Junior Education & Water 
Safety personell for providing ongoing training and education opportunities for our Nippers. Last, but not least thank 
you to the Garie Membership Committee and Garie Recruitment & Retention Working Group.  Keep your eyes peeled for 
lots of exciting membership opportunities next season.   
 
On behalf of the Garie Surf Life Saving Club I would like to congratulate to the following members for gaining awards 
this season.  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Junior Surf Education Awards Issued = 66 
Total number of awards gained this season = 73   
  

 

Anne Barry 
Chief Training Officer 
 

Surf Rescue Certificate 
- Ruby Griffiths 
- Matilda Cootes   
 

 

Bronze Medallion  

- Lucas Cootes   
- Jacob McGregor   
- Lachlan McDowel 
- Phlynn Grohala   
  

 

 

Silver Medallion Beach Management   
- Paul Goodyer  
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IRB Report 

IRB for the 18-19 season we had two serviceable boats and three motors. We were able to have a driver and crew for 
every Sunday this season which is a great achievement and we had the pleasure of having visiting clubs to utilise our 
gear as well with minimal dramas. 

Unfortunately this season we didn’t have anyone qualify as IRB Driver or Crew but I am looking forward with assistance 
from our friends within Sydney branch to be able for some of our members to achieve this goal and to progress further 
as a patrolling member. 

We had the return of ALBERT to our beach in November and Garie in true fashion put on some great and challenging 
surf where Garie drivers and crew we able to show case there local knowledge and skill to visiting crews . 

We are awaiting the arrival of our new IRB Motor which will become a great asset for patrol members to utilise and will 
be hopefully also be used for future training. 

 

Louise Skjeime 
IRB Captain 
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Visiting Clubs Program  

 
This season we were given much needed relief provided by Sydney branch and Sydney clubs. The relief came in the 
form of other Sydney branch clubs volunteering their time to cover all of Garie’s Saturday patrol hours and public 
holidays. The service that was provided to us has been extremely well taken on both sides. Feedback from the Garie 
patrolling members is positive in regards to limiting hours. However the biggest and most positive feedback we have 
received is from the Sydney branch clubs. They enjoy coming down to Garie to patrol as they are often constricted with 
lifeguard’s setting up and having main responsibilities of the beach, whereas at Garie they are by themselves and enjoy 
using the skills they learnt initially. 

For Garie this initiative allows the club to rejuvenate our members while also reducing our burnout stats for members. 
We are also able to spend more time forward planning for the coming seasons and concentrate on the things that 
there has not been time to give the appropriate attention to in previous seasons. 

I sincerely thank all of the Sydney clubs that came down and volunteered their time for our club. You efforts have not 
gone unnoticed. 

Jessika Hay 
Club Captain 

 

The visiting patrol program was received well by clubs in Sydney Branch, who supplied members to patrol Garie on 
Saturdays and public holidays throughout the season. It was pleasing to see most visiting patrols had well in excess of 
the minimum numbers and awards required, and had patrols well covered. There were a number of major rescues and 
first aids completed by visiting clubs, which they are commended for. Finally, I would like to thank the visiting clubs 
and their members for travelling to Garie, often at their own cost. 

Gilbert Olzomer 
Surf Lifesaving Sydney Branch - Saturday Patrol Coordinator 

 

 “In Season 2018/2019, our Clubs answered the call to assist one of their own, Garie SLSC by providing relief patrols at 
Garie Beach on Saturday’s and Public Holidays. 

In the previous season, Garie Members had worked tirelessly to keep the beach safe and maintain the proud tradition 
of “no lives lost” on Garie Beach. While they were successful in achieving this, it became apparent that providing this 
service to the community was coming at significant cost these members, with Garie Members patrolling an average of 
91 hours each on Garie Beach in Season 17/18”. 

“Sydney Clubs were allocated a number of patrols, based on the number of active members each club had – with the 
bigger metro clubs receiving up to 7 rostered days, and the smaller clubs chipping in with a day each. Regardless of the 
number of patrols each club had – each club took to 

their allocation with enthusiasm and a can-do attitude – which embodies the spirit of Surf Life Saving generally – we 
dig in and help.In total, our clubs patrolled a total of 70 full days at Garie Beach this season, providing over 500 hours 
of coverage.” 

“I can very honestly say that as a Lifesaver – I have never been prouder of our organisation. To work on this program 
with our clubs this season has been a privilege & my honour. I’d particularly like to thank Gilbert Olzomer – Maroubra 
SLSC who was appointed as Garie Patrol Coordinator for Season 18/19. Gilbert was responsible for the development 
and implementation of the program and took to this task with professionalism & dedication. Jessika Hay – Club Captain 
Garie SLSC, who took on a very difficult task as Club Captain and delivered above and beyond what was expected of 
her. I’d also like to thank Andy Gardiner – Captain Coogee SLSC & Belinda Hartmann – Captain Bondi SBSLSC for always 
answering the call to provide support at Garie, above and beyond their Club’s commitments – and to all of the Clubs, 
Club Captains, and Lifesavers who were a part of the program this year – a sincere and heartfelt thank you to you, for 
your efforts in maintaining “No Lives Lost”.” 
Expert from 2018-19 lifesaving manager report for  
 
Matt Spooner 
Surf Lifesaving Sydney Branch – Lifesaving Manager 
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Junior Activities Report 
We had 68 registered nippers this season. They all passed their swim proficiencies, and we had 27 of the 36 eligible 
pass their competition ocean proficiency. 

We held our swim proficiencies at Engadine Leisure Centre and were able to hold our own ocean proficiencies at 
Horderns Beach at Bundeena this year. Thanks to all our friends and supporters from the senior club for volunteering 
their time to come down as Water Safety and our IRB Captain Louise Skjeime for organising the IRB and crew and 
showing our nippers what the IRB is all about. I think you will definitely have a lot of keen IRB drivers and crewman in 
years to come. 

The season was a good one, and we managed a lot more days in the water this season than in previous seasons which 
was fantastic. 

The vibe at nippers is always high and I love nothing more than seeing all the juniors on the beach, week in and week 
out, trying their best in all that they do, pushing outside their comfort zones and supporting their team mates at all 
times. 

You are an inspiration to your club, your families and your friends at Garie. Thanks for trying new things, and trusting 
in us. Thanks for asking when you are not sure and listening to the answers. Thank you for believing in what you are 
doing and encouraging your team mates along the way when they may be a little unsure. Thank you for always showing 
respect to your Age Managers and team mates 

We had a fantastic calendar of events this season that went a long way towards a successful season. 

Nippers Skills Clinic – We again attended the nippers skills Clinic at Kurnell organised by Era SLSC and Sydney Branch 
for the RNP nippers again this season. Another hugely successful day with lots of skills training and skills refinement 
with access to trainers of amazing standards in their specialised fields. Well attended again, and so much gained from 
the experience. 

Elouera – Ohana Nipper Carnival - We again attended the Ohana nipper carnival at Elouera beach in December 2018. 
We joined over 900 other nippers competing on the beach and represented our club superbly. I was so proud of each 
and everyone of you, especially for those who turned up to their first ever carnival and gave it everything on such a 
large stage. You should all be very proud. I would also like to thank Michael and his crew from Elouera Juniors for 
supporting us with equipment and guidance on the day for the second year now. It is only because of this support that 
we have been able to attend a carnival outside of the RNP District Carnival. 

Tama Visit - We had Brad Charters and his crew from Tamarama come to visit, and what a fantastic day that was. Both 
clubs had an amazing time and it was wonderful to be able to share information and experiences, and the nippers all 
did so well together. It went a long way in giving all the nippers a new experience and level of pushing each other 
through events. We had a wonderful afternoon with them all, and thank you to Tony Graham for taking Tama on a walk 
to the Little Garie shack community. It is a visit that both clubs are keen to repeat next season. 

Development Camps – We had full attendance at the Deer Park Nipper Development camps again this year. Nothing but 
positive feedback from all who attended with nippers and minders all coming back inspired and willing to share all 
they had learnt with their fellow club members. I love seeing the confidence of these nippers grow from camp, and the 
increase in their own self belief. It is a wonderful program that only gains importance as the years go on, and goes a 
long way in nipper retention and a willingness to continue on their path to becoming surf life savers.  

Twilight Nippers – This is always a favourite event for both young and old at the Juniors. Santa is always such a hit with 
the kids and adults and what a great event to end the year before Christmas 

Nipper Sleep Over – The event went well again this year. Lots of families getting together to reinforce the friendships 
that are made throughout the season. The nippers get to spend some time with their Garie friends outside of the 
general nipper days and lots of friendships are solidified at these events. This is a wonderful event that reinforces the 
juniors growing sense of community. 

Garie Challenge – We again held the Garie Challenge as our last event of the season again. It is such a fantastic day for 
all the nippers to be split into teams and our older nippers to be Team Leaders for the day. 

The event has 19 stations and the teams have one hour to visit as many stations as they can, all with varying points 
scores, and the team with the most points at the end is the winner! An example of a station activity was “Describe at 
least 3 unsafe behaviours people do at the beach and 3 preventative actions surf life savers can do.” 
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It is a wonderful opportunity for the nippers from all age groups to work together as a team. The littlies love mixing it 
with the older role models. We had 6 teams this year with Bretho’s Brigade winning the challenge and bragging rights 
for the year ahead! 

RNP District Carnival 

Well what a huge event this was. We had to start from scratch and together we built and executed a carnival we should 
all be very proud of. The weather was fantastic and conditions don’t get any better at Garie.  

The day was a huge success all round. The feedback was only positive that we received and everyone could not stop 
complimenting us on the running and execution of the event and how smoothly everything ran throughout the day. 

Sandra and I lived and breathed this carnival for 12 months and to say we were proud of how it all came together is an 
understatement. We spent 100’s of hours to build the carnival up to the amazing event that it was. We built it from 
scratch consulting with anyone and everyone we could to get information and support from, to pull it all together.  We 
were humbled by the sheer amount of support we received from our club members both junior and senior, their 
families, the Little Garie Cabin Community, our RNP family at Era and Burning Palms, Doug Hawkins, Linda and Sarah 
from Sydney Branch. 

A special thanks to Matt Byrne for organising the Water Area, Andrew Martin for organising the beach activities, set up 
and equipment, Paul Cootes for heading up all the infrastructure and setup of all the carnival areas and Carmen Beck 
for overseeing the food and drink area set up, making the promo video and organising the vouchers from Funkita.  

And a huge thank you to everyone who helped and support them in all their areas, without you all it would not have 
happened. You saw the enormous work load, but is was manageable spread amongst so many. Peter Pearce was a 
fantastic Carnival Referee and it was a pleasure working with him leading up to the carnival and on the day as well. 
Peter’s support and guidance was instrumental in the carnival being the successful day that it was, so thank you Peter, 
and thanks for the support you gave myself and Sandra. 

All the nippers had an amazing day, and the feedback from the kids is what makes it all worth while. There were a 
number of “best day ever” compliments amongst many others. There are so many wonderful kids and I had a large 
number of them come up and personally thank me for the day, and it is a credit to them that they are such wonderful 
community members, and their thank you’s were greatly appreciated. Competition was strong between the three clubs 
with many tight races, and we again had the all age relays for both sprint and wade and what a spectacle they both 
were. The sprint track and wade area were lined with nippers and their families cheering and supporting for the clubs.  

A big congratulations to Era on being crowned the club champions again this year! Not to fear though, Burning Palms 
and Garie will be hot on their heels again next year at Era. 

We would also like to say a huge thank you to Sydney Airport for supporting and sponsoring this event, as well as 
Funky Trunks and Funkita for the gift vouchers they donated for prizes for the nippers. I would also like to say a special 
thank you to Kristin Hancock from Era and Wayne Vaughan from Burning Palms. You are always there to answer any 
questions I might have, and to share any information to help make our RNP family bigger and stronger. I think it is 
fantastic that we regularly communicate and get together and I am grateful for the relationships we have built between 
our junior clubs and the strength it has brought to all 3 clubs. It is a pleasure working with you both, and I look forward 
to many more seasons together, evolving and supporting our clubs along the way, and creating greater opportunities 
for all our juniors. 

Thank you to all the parents / carers for bringing your children to nippers at Garie to learn how to go the beach and 
have fun within their own capabilities, and develop the skills so that they can go on to be future lifesavers at Garie 
Beach, and maybe one day save a life. Being a volunteer and part of a community is a wonderful experience and it is 
known that volunteers are generally much happier people. 

We would like to thank Doug Hawkins from Sydney Branch for organising a donation to the junior divisions of the RNP 
clubs from the other Sydney clubs for $4,400.00 to go towards equipment purchases. We decided to order some foam 
and glass boards for our nippers with the funds as we don’t currently have any that are SLS approved that could be 
used at a carnival. This will mean that if any of the nippers from Garie would like to attend branch or any other 
carnival, we are able to support them with a board. These will also be used at Garie nippers and we can’t wait to see 
the kids on them. 

I would like to thank Matt Byrne for Heading up our Water Safety Team this year, and Andrew Martin for Heading up our  
Beach Activities this season. It was a job well done for you both in your first seasons in the roles, and it was a pleasure 
to work with you both. 

We had Natalie Spooner and Lucas Cootes consistently as our Water Safety this year. 
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Natalie also obtained her Officials qualification this year and we were very proud to have her at our RNP Carnival 
representing Garie. We hope to have a number of others joining her in getting their officials qualification in the off 
season, thanks Nat for stepping up for us and leading the way. 

Lucas Cootes obtained his Bronze Medallion and is not only a competent waterman, but a wonderful role model and 
inspiration to all the young nippers in the club, who have watched him progress through nippers to where he is now. 

Matilda Cootes and Ruby Griffiths both graduated from Nippers this year, passing their SRC with flying colours this 
season as well. They then went straight into Water Safety for nippers and Patrol, and again, what wonderful role 
models for the younger nippers in the club who definitely look up to these two amazing young women. 

I would like to thank the Club Captain Jess Hay, the Patrol Captains and our patrolling members for supporting the 
juniors program on the beach each Sunday. It is truly appreciated and we love that all our juniors know who you all are 
and they truly admire all that you do to keep our beach safe.I would like to thank Annie Bretherton for her support as 
Chief Training and Education Officer this year. Your efforts to get us involved and into the training programs we were 
wanting to attend was priceless. Training has been an issue for a number of years and your coordination of all that you 
could muster and all that was asked this season was fantastic! 

I would like to thank a number of parents for stepping up and getting their Age Manager Awards this season, you are 
what help to make the running of our nipper days so successful. David Cross, Paul Doughty, Paul Whitton, Jennifer 
Gerling and Louise Skjeime you were a wonderful addition to our existing team of Age Managers. A huge thank you to 
our Team of Age Managers who have been the front line of training for our junior lifesavers. Glenn Smith, Tony Graham, 
Steph Griffiths, Leonie Giddy, Shelley Austin, and Paul Cootes. You are all such wonderful role models for the nippers 
and we are all very lucky to have you on our team. 

The biggest thank you of all needs to go to the amazing Sandra Leon! Without Sandra our juniors would not have the 
program we have now and all the work she has put into developing all the information, processes, procedures and 
supporting documents has been amazing, as well as ensuring a warm friendly environment in the club house where our 
junior families can feel welcome and involved in club life. The nippers all adore her as the rest of us do, and where 
would we all be without her amazing chocolate brownies! 

On a personal note, I would also like to thank my children Shayna, Tameka and Corbin. They have supported me in my 
role as JAC over the years and have also put a lot of time and effort into this club, not only sharing our time together, 
but coming along to lots of meetings and often being one of the first at events and the last to leave, as well as helping 
out whenever and wherever needed. Thank you for being so amazing, and sharing this wonderful journey together, you 
are the reason that I put so much effort into my role day in and day out. The biggest thanks of all goes to all the 
amazing nippers themselves. You have all had another fantastic season, you have achieved a lot over the course of the 
season, and every single one of you should be super proud of everything you have done. We love nothing more than 
watching the growth of you all over the season, watching you all pushing a little and sometimes a lot out of your 
comfort zones to develop your surf skills and education, perfecting your skills to be a future Life saver of Garie Surf 
Lifesaving Club. 

 
Belinda Eshman 
Junior Activities Chairperson 

 

100% attendance  
Bodhi Treleaven, Corbin Eshman, Tameka Eshman, Shayna Eshman, Aidan Whitton, Rebecca Whitton, Connor Gerling 
 

 
5 years Continuous Commitment to Garie Nippers  
Aidan Byrne, Shayna Eshman, Tameka Eshman, Corbin Eshman, Ruby Austin  

 
Manager’s Award  
Lily Aouad, Ethan Briddon, Jett-Glance Wilson, Jasper Darlow, Aidan Byrne, Jack McVean, Lily Beck, Ethan Byrne, 
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Nipper Of the Year 
Our Female Nipper of the year this year was Rebecca Whitton and our Male Nipper of the Year was Ethan Byrne. 
Nominees were assessed on the criteria of Sportsmanship, Attendance, Participation, Team Work, Respect and 
Responsibility 

You both should be very proud of yourselves, as we are, of all you have contributed this year to the club and your 
fellow nippers. 

 

Age Champions 
Age Group Female Runner Up Male Runner  Up Female First Male First 

U6s Lily Aoud Skye O’Neill Hayden Beck Heath Beck 

U7s Sydney Ming Macy Valabjee Bodhi Treleaven Matthew Kneebone 

U8s Nil Nil Jet Glance Wilson Nil 

U9s Abby Beck Nil Jasper Darlow Harvey Randall 

U10s Shayna Eshman Tameka Eshman Corbin Eshman Samuel Austin 

U11s Jasmine Beck Rebecca Whitton Cooper Martin Aiden Whitton 

U12s Lily Beck Ruby Austin Connor Gerling Nil 

U13s Ava Stevens Nil Ethan Byrne Nil 

 

Royal National Park District Carnival Team 
U6s Hayden Beck, Heath Beck, Jake Smith, Lilly Aouad, Scarlett Valabjee, Sky O'Neill 

U7s Macy Valabjee, Sydney Ming, Bodhi Treleaven, Ethan Briddon, Gabriel Araes, 

U8s Lucas Cross 

U9s Abby Beck, Patrick Graham, 

U10s Shayna Eshman , Tameka Eshman, Corbin Eshman, Zac Smith, Samuel Austin, Aidan Byrne, Finlay Gerling 

U11s 
 

Beencke 

U12s Lily Beck Sarah Byrne Ruby Austin Zane Smith Connor Gerling U13 Maeve Martin Ava Stevens Ethan Byrne  

U14s Matilda Cootes Ruby Griffiths 
 

Ohana Nipper Carnival at Elouera Beach Team  

U9s Abby Beck        U10s Tameka Eshman,  Shayna Eshman,  Corbin Eshman   
U11s Jasmin Beck Rebecca Whitton Aidan Whitton         U12s Lily Beck 
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2018/19 Presentation  
 

 

2018/19 Presentation  
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Robbie Hoffman beach sprint  Owen Skjeime 

Alf Taylor ironman  louise Skjeime 

Owen Hailey surf swim  louise Skjeime 

Bunta burns flags jessika hay 

 

 

 

Robbie Hoffman beach sprint  Owen Skeijeme 

Alf Taylor ironman  louise Skeijeme 

Owen hailey surf swim  louise Skeijeme 

Bunga burns flags jessika hay 

 

 

SRC Female 

1. Matilda Cootes 

2. Ruby Griffith 

SRC Female 
 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

SRC Female 

1. Matilda Cootes 

2. Ruby Griffi 

SRC Female 
 

 

  

  

  

 

 

Bronze medallion Female 

1. Louise Skjeime 

2. Jessika Hay 

 
 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

Bronze medallion Female 

1. Louise Skeijeme 

2. Jessika Hay 

Bronze medallion Female 
 

 

  

  

  

 

100 % Attendance 

Presidents Point Score              Race winners 

 

 

 

 

Champion Patrol 
Patrol #3 – Hoffman 

On average this patrol completed a total of 36 hours each. They were rostered for 26 hours each. Season 
after season this patrol have the highest attendance rates, highest patrol inspection stats, the best looking 
packed up gear ever seen and they all compete in races when the day falls on their patrols. This season 
this patrol put in the extra mile with the 3 way nipper carnival, all showing up at the crack of dawn to set 
up the entire beach and all stayed the entire day to see the smooth running of each beach and water 
events. This patrol season after season are forgotten about, they are one of the strongest teams we have 
and are a great asset to the club. Thank you all for your commitment to Garie. Congratulations 

Most patrol hours 

Paul Cootes – 59 hours 

Most combined Sydney branch and Garie hours 

Louise Skjeime= 93.5  

As a side note to this award Id like to make special mention to Garie club president – Brad Taylor 

Brad completed 167.5 hours on the offshore boat this season. A huge effort as he extends his efforts to 
other parts of the branch. Congratulations Brad 

 

 

 

Sean Cummins Paul Goodyer Robin Bowley Stephen Quinn Terrence Watters 

Mark Forland Declan Grohala Aimee Clarke Karl Reusche Brett Jamieson 

Grant Forsyth Jessika Hay Lucas Cootes Catherine Milner Jasmin Jungo 

Ryan Forsyth Shaun Hudson Glenn Smith Ben Porter Jonathan Kilbane 

Dean Storey Greg Betts Lachlan Marsh Paul Wilson 

 

 

Sean cummins Paul goodyer Robin Bowley Stephen quinn Terrance Watters 

Mark forland Declan grohala Aimee Clarke Karl resuche Brett Jamieson 

Grant Forsyth Jessika hay Lucas cootes Catherine Milner Jasmin jungo 

Ryan Forsyth Shaun Hudson Glenn smooth Ben porter Jonathan kilbane 

Dean storey Greg betts Lachlan marsh Paul Wilson 

 

 

Bronze medallion male 

1. Thomas Hay – 18 

2. Lucas Cootes – 8 

3. Jacob way – 7 
 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

Bronze medallion male 

1. Thomas Hay – 18 

2. Lucas Cootes – 8 

3. Jacob way – 7 
 

 

  

  

  

 

Greg Betts (captain) Karl Reusche Paul Goodyer Paige Bosley Jasmin Jungo 

Jasmin Jungo Glenn Smith    

  

  

  

     

    

 

 

Greg Betts (captain) Karl Reusche Paul Goodyer Paige Bosley Jasmin Jungo 

Greg Betts (captain)     

  

  

  

     

    

 

20 

 



Clubman of the year | Robert Glasson 
This season Bob received his 60 year long service award. An award that depicts exactly what type of 
Volunteer, clubman, patrolman and all round great guy he is. Throughout the season bob was seen at the 
working bee, gear inspection, attended 100% of his patrols with 30 patrolling hours, one of the top hours 
from the season, he also attended public holiday patrols when the call went out for assistance and was a 
highlight in the ALBERT program with his great speech to the visitors about the park and Little Garie. It’s 
often over looked the commitment and time Glasso gives to this club. Thank you Bob for your valued and 
precious time you give us. Congratulations. 

Patrolman of the year | Brett Jamieson 

 
After completing his bronze medallion in the 2011-12 season Brett has been a member of numerous patrols, 
gained numerous awards and has excelled every patrol season. This season he completed 42 hours of his 
24 rostered hours, he has subbed in on numerous occasions, played a crucial role in the water safety team 
for the nipper 3 way carnival, appears on numerous leader board for this years races and is constantly a 
reliable component to Garie’s patrol number 4. 
With our lower than normal hours this year this award came down to the extra efforts people put into the 
club. It is not asked that everyone do this however when it comes naturally to Brett, and has done over the 
past few seasons, it deserves congratulations. 

John Stewart – under 15 of the year | Lucas Cootes 
Being Lucas’ second full year of patrols this is the second time he is receiving this award. He is a 
conscientious, reliable, humble and passionate component to Garie’s patrols. He has completed 42 of his 
30 rostered patrol hours, has competed in all rounds of the presidents point score, putting our usual 
winners under great pressure. Again Lucas is a regular at nippers every fortnight as well as the 3 way 
carnival. A great role model for the young kids coming through. We look forward to seeing him achieve 
more awards this coming season. Congratulations Lucas. 

Under 18 person of the year | Jasmin Jungo 
Jasmin Jungo has been involved with the club since the 2011-12 season and has developed massively over 
this time. Coming through from nippers and into the senior club its been noticed by many how reliable and 
consistent she is over her season spent with us. She competes in club races, has completed 40 of her 
rostered 26 hours this season, including public holidays. We look forward to helping Jasmin expand her 
knowledge and gaining more awards this coming season. Congratulations Jasmin, well deserved  

Lionel Ford - Administration Trophy | Patricia Dillon 
Patricia Dillon 

Earlier this year Pat was awarded the administrator of the year award by Surf Life Saving Sydney. 

This season Pat’s efforts have enabled Garie to build a new committee, her commitment to growth within 
the new committee is to be commended, she has mentored, supported and provided knowledge to the new 
members while fulfilling her own job allocation tirelessly, her work ethic is to be commended, and is by the 
committee and the club as a whole. To many pat is seen as a person of responsibility, knowledge, and true 
commitment to the club’s future. Her administrative role is always flourishing and we are never left out of 
the loop of important details. 

Thank you Pat for you continued support to us in your role as secretary role and in Garie’s fine running. 
Congratulations on this well-deserved award. 
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William Tapp  Encouragement Trophy | Owen Skjeime 
Owen is the newest committee member to the club this season, coming in late as our treasurer. In this 
short period of time Owen has managed to grasp his role, and execute it in the finest of details. 

Owen assists in many of the other committee roles as well, including the IRB captains role, he assists in 
grant applications, and chases up more lost money than we’d like to admit. Owen has enabled this club to 
see a bright future. His attitude is to be commended and at times we question where he gets all his energy 
from. Owen we congratulate you on this award and thank you for you conscientious and tireless work you 
have put into the club this year. 
 

Rescue of the year 30/12/18 | Patrol 5 FORD 

Another cracking Sunday morning on Garie beach. The Patrol tent and the red and yellow were set up just 
south of middle bank. The patrol had been set up for not more than 5 minutes with signon having only just 
happened. A couple of the fellas we're going for a surf, with not many people on the beach yet. However, 
this wasn't to be. A woman ran up the beach waving her arms and shouting. “Someone is drowning”. The 
patient was in the Southern Rip. The same rip that has been pumping out all season. Two of the patrol ran 
down with a rescue board and a tube. At this point one of the local surfers had already got to the patient. 
He was able to keep him afloat on his board till rescuers arrived. We had sent the ATV and 2 more members 
with the Resus kit and spinal board. The patient, a 15yr old boy was pulled from the water. Still breathing. 
The patrol members put the patient in recovery position and administered Oxygen. 

Surf com were notified and the ambulance was on its way. The boy was in and out of consciousness 
however, we got him stable and transferred him to the first aid room in preparation for the arrival of the 
ambulance. 

I’d like to thank the great work of Michael Lynch and Brian Mobbs on the day. The patient was transferred 
to the ambulance and off to hospital. I was informed a couple of days later that the boy had made a full 
recovery. 

I'd like to thank l the members of Patrol 5 FORD for an outstanding effort and to the SRC's that had to hold 
the beach to patrol the flags with myself. 
 
Paul Cootes 
Patrol Captain 

HORSES ARSE AWARD | Johno Kilbane & Lachlan Marsh 
The day was messy, there were a large amount of people on the beach and picnicking up on the grass. It 
was a rather uneventful day. We’d run the presidents point score, dropped a buoy that wasn’t coming in 
anytime soon as the anchor was well and truly sunk in the sand bank. HOWEVER this is not why this group 
of fine young men are being awarded this prestigious award this season. It all started when a member of 
the public spotted something floating, at least 400+ metres out to sea. Being the intrigued men they are, 
the driver and crew team decided to investigate the mysterious object. Back on the beach we were all 
making bets on what it could possibly be.. a crab pot… a life jacket…a plank of wood… a dead.. something 
or other. It was about 5 minutes later that over the radio we were told… they’re balloons.. and there’s lots 
of them. To the patrol captains and I surprise we say “ well try and bring them in” we’re all about saving 
turtles at Garie, don’t leave them out there. 

Here begins the rescue of the balloons soon to be the rescue of a crewman.. the driver.. the boat.. and the 
cowling hood. As the story goes.. only 3 of the 4 things make it back to the shore. 

First we lost Lachlan, our crewman.. then we lost Johno, the driver.. and together the boat was free floating 
300+ metres out to sea. The boys surfed it half way in then it made its own way back the shore. What 
follows is one of Lachlan’s finest moments. The poor guy had swallowed so much water there was only one 
way for it to leave his body. A cylinder of oxygen and an ambulance visit later and it was pack up time. To 
clear things up.. the balloons never made it back to shore 
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Garie SLSC 80th 
Anniversary Dinner 
 

Garie SLSC 80th 
Anniversary Dinner 

On the 22nd of June this year 70 past, present and surf life saving 
representative celebrated the 80th Anniversary of Garie surf Life 
Saving Club. The night was held at the beautiful Australian 
National Maritime Museum overlooking Darling harbour. We were 
lucky to have representatives from both Burning Palms and Era 
join us, and also had two representatives from Surf Life Saving 
Sydney, Elissa Hancock, director of administration and support 
operations manager, Matt Spooner. 

Thanks for being a part of it  
On the night we were able to remember and commemorate those 
before us and the growth of the club from 1938. We were given 
the opportunity to hear from Robert Ford, Peter Collins, Keith 
Midson and Peter Stewart. However, once we made it through 
Bobby’s long speech it seemed almost impossible for the other 3 
speakers to have much to say. They all gave wonderful speeches 
speaking of their time in the club, how they stumbled across 
Garie, what it was like growing up being a life saver and the many 
good and troubling times Garie has seen. 

Along with the other speeches Garie was also able to present 5 
prestigious 60 years long services awards to Robert Glasson, 
Robert Ford, Peter Collins, John Quinn and Keith Midson. These 
men have dedicated 60 years of service to Garie SLSC and should 
be highly commended for their un wavering support and hard 
work over the past 60 years. Congratulations again men your 
dedication is admirable. When we asked Rita if she had any 
photos we could use over the course of the night, we expected a 
few to be handed to us. We ended up with close to 3000 photos 
and not enough hours during the night to see them all. These 
photos including the ones taken on the night will be distributed 
on the social media over the next few months. 

The wonderfully talented Alana Hay and her colleagues at 
Milestone Projects were able to create beautiful centre pieces for 
us. These are being adapted and will be available to buy in due 
course, as I believe many of you wished to take them home. The 
ones from the night will be hung at Garie for everyone’s future 
enjoyment. 

I had the great honour of organising a large portion of this event. 
It was a fantastic experience to see the past and present 
members coming together to celebrate the same thing. I believe 
everyone enjoyed their night with fantastic food and drinks 
served by the maritime museum and we were even lucky enough 
to have Bobby Ford’s speech interrupted by some fantastic 
fireworks  

In Narelle Taylor’s report on the 65th anniversary she made a 
comment about “how comfortable ‘clubbies’ are with each other 
and you’d been forgiven for thinking it had only been a week 
since you all saw each other, however as soon as you walked into 
the room you remembered who’s shout it was”. The 80th seemed 
no different. 

Congratulations Garie on 80 Years and thank you for everyone 
who came and celebrated with us. 
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Treasurers Report 

What a year, after taking over from the former treasurer Ellie Bawden, I have been working hard on making 
sure that we are keeping up to date with all policies financial, with the help from branch, state and 
Australian SLS finance section. The JAC have had a great season with a number of fundraisers that have 
seen a sum of funds filter back into the club. A big thank you to Ben Roussis and the team at Cornerstone 
Advisory, for compiling the 2018-2019 Garie SLSC financial report ending on the April 30 2019. Looking 
forward to the new season and working with the grant seeking unit and the financial section, to realign 
with any new policies which may come the clubs way after coming in line with the emergency services 
guide lines. The new season will see the club start seeking new sponsorship within the wider community in 
which we forecast the club could make upgrades to the facilities for the future club members. 

 
Owen Skjeime 
Treasurer 
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Memberships 2018-19 
(*) Denotes Deceased 
 
 

LIFE MEMBERS 
Mick Bretherton Peter Collins Neville Cooper* Lionel Ford* 

Robert Ford Robert Glasson Owen Hailey* George H Hawker* 

David Hoffmann* Robert Hoffmann* Keith Midson John Quinn 

Stephen Quinn John Stewart * Peter Sullivan William Tapp * 

Alfred Taylor * Bradley Taylor Rita Taylor 
 

    

HONORARY MEMBERS 

Craig Douglas Graham Ford Lee Evans MP Neville Nolan 

Michael Sommerville Patricia Hailey Peter Agnew Monica Hoffmann 

Frank Zumbo Angus Dillon Dr Paul Cooper Scott Pracy 

Craig Kelly MP Shaun Elwood 
  

    

DISTINGUISHED LONG SERVICE MEMBERS 

Harry Crooks* David Dillon Patricia Dillon Michael Hodsdon 

Bruce Plummer David Cross Anthony Graham Michael Wilson 

Terence Watters 
   

    

LONG SERVICE MEMBERS 

Anne Bretherton Peter Pearce Peter Johnson Peter Cross 

Bruce McKirdy Stephen Strange Christian Lackey Gary Nolan 

Anthony Farquhar Peter Stewart 
  

    

ACTIVE SENIOR MEMBERS 

Aimee Clarke Ben Porter Brett Jamieson Brian Mobbs 

Callum Good Claire Cleal Craig Lacey Daniel Sale 

Dave Birchall Dean Storey Ellie Bawden Glenn Smith 

Grant Forsyth Greg Betts Jacob Way Karen Cook 

Jessica McGregor Jessika Hay Jonathan Kilbane Karl Reusche 

Lachlan Marsh Lhyriel Smith Louise Skjeime Mark Forland 

Matthew Byrne Michael Lynch Mikala Welsh Molly Griffiths 

Natalie Smith Natalie Spooner Nicholas Reilly Owen Skjeime 

Paige Bosley Paul Cootes Tayla Forland Thomas Hay 

Paul Goodyer Shaun Hudson Ryan Forsyth Samuel Haynes 

Thomas Wallace Robin Bowley Sean Cummins Rebecca Heron-Dowling 

 

ACTIVE RESERVES 

Paul Wilson    

    

PROBATIONARY MEMBERS 

Bernard Ryan Clare Smith John Ryan 
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ACTIVE Under 15-18 Years MEMBERS 

Abbey Smith Declan Grohala Jade Rider Jasmin Jungo 

Logan Kepu Shanen Pickles 
  

    

ACTIVE Under 13-15 Years CADET MEMBERS` 

Jacob McGregor Lachlan McDowell Lucas Cootes Phlynn Grohala     

 

AWARD MEMBERS 

Catherine Milner Kalea Betts Mary-Jane Hay Troy Dillon     

    

ASSOCIATE MEMBERS 

Alison Barnes David Robson Kate Patrick Sandra Leon 

Andrew Martin Dominic Ming KIMBERLEY O'NEILL Shelley Austin 

Belinda Eshman Glenn Hay Lani Richardson Simon Briddon 

Bethany Paterson Glenn Smith Laura Kneebone Stephanie Griffiths 

Brendan McVean Janine Glance-Wilson Leah Heaney Stephen Huxford 

Brooke Slick Jason Dickey Leonie Giddy Veronika Stepanova 

Carlos Araes Jennifer Gerling Monika Klempfner Victor Rojas 

Carmen Beck Jennifer Ming Nicolette Bangma Ross Treleaven 

Catherine Valabjee John Aouad Paul Doughty Joshua Randall 

Chantell Gartside Joanna Whitton Paul whitton Charmaine Mirigliani 

    

JUNIOR ACTIVITIES (GUPPIES) 

Abby Beck Cooper Huxford Hayden Beck Klara Stepanova 

Aidan Byrne Cooper Martin Hayden Paterson Lilly Aouad 

Aidan whitton Corbin Eshman Heath Beck Lily Beck 

Amelie Rojas Declan Paterson Jack McVean Lucas Cross 

Archie Mirigliani Dominik Stepan Jake Smith Lucy Patrick 

Ava Stevens Erika Skjeime James Cross Macy Valabjee 

Blake Patrick Erin Mirigliani Jasmine Beck Maddison Dickey 

Bodhi Treleaven Ethan Briddon Jasper Darlow Madeleine Doughty 

Bradford Beencke Ethan Byrne Jessica Robson Maeve Martin 

Bronte Visser Filip Klempfner Jett Glance-Wilson Matilda Cootes 

Caylen Randall Finlay Gerling Justin Klempfner Matthew Kneebone 

Connor Gerling Gabriel Araes Keith van Ardenne Zac Smith 

Oscar Mirigliani Georgia Visser Sarah Byrne Zane Smith 

Patrick Graham Harry Robson Scarlett Valabjee Taylor Slick 

Priya Gartside Harvey Randall Shayna Eshman Tereza Stepanova 

Rebecca whitton Skye O'Neill Sienna Darlow Tameka Eshman 

Ruby Austin Sydney Ming Ruby Griffiths Samuel Austin 
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Vale 

 
Neville “Stormy” Cooper 

 

Neville Cooper. 4/10/1939 - 30/11/2018. It was with great sadness that we learned of the sudden illness and 
eventual demise of revered member Neville Cooper, Life Member; Patron; past President and various other 
prestigious positions of Garie SLSC. 

Neville joined Garie SLSC when he transferred from Wanda SLSC back in the season of 1968/1969. He 
immediately became one of our most valued members. By season 1971/1972 he became Secretary of the 
club which role he continued in 1972/1973 and again in season 1974/1975. His expertise was recognized 
when he was elected Deputy President (then called Vice President in those days) and continued into 
season 1975/1976 when he became President in season 1976/1977. He held this office for five years until 
1980/1981 while at the same time doing patrols as an Active Reserve member. He also found time to be the 
Carnival Organizer in 1975/1976 and again in 1976/1977. 

When I.R.B.’s were introduced into lifesaving in 1977/1978, Nev obtained his I.R.B. Drivers’ Award and began 
patrolling with Garie’s first I.R.B. Then as lifesaving was undergoing vast changes, Nev was instrumental in 
organizing our radio communications in 1979/1980. Then again he was able to obtain sponsors to support 
our new modern radio room and console in 1980/1981 when he took on the position of Radio Officer. This 
role he continued until 1993/1994. 

On 6/8/1983 the club acknowledged his invaluable involvement by awarding him LIFE MEMBERSHIP. He still 
maintained his roles as I.R.B. Captain; Radio Officer; then became a member of the March Past Team and 
competed with them at all major carnivals. In later years he competed in the March Past Team of Burning 
Palms SLSC and became an Australian Gold Medal recipient with them. 

As his children were also involved with lifesaving, Nev was at the forefront when Garie Guppies (Nippers) 
we re-formed in season 1980/81. He happily accompanied the nipper team to their competitive events and 
participated in doing impromptu march past training with them. (An amusing and extensive report on this 
was printed in the 67th Annual Report of 2008/2009). 

His many friends who were nearby when Nev was admitted to hospital so far away from home, were able to 
visit him and were able to arrange for him to be awarded his 50 Year medal whilst in hospital at Taree not 
too long before he passed away A great effort by our club, Sydney Branch and the local M.P. Our thanks to 
all involved. 

We said farewell to Neville on 17/3/2019 at Garie and as was appropriate, there was a thumping Southerly 
wind with matching seas and torrential rain. He would have enjoyed the gathering for his farewell and if he 
had been able to be present he would have commandeered the speeches as he liked nothing more than a 
lectern and microphone and we would have needed to start a hour plus earlier or finish that much later. 

His son, Wayne Cooper passes on his thanks to all involved with the arrangements for his Father’s farewell 
and thank you to all who attended on the day. 

Phil Griffiths – Deputy President 
Rita Taylor – Life Member/Club Historian 
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Executive Committee list since foundation 
 

YEAR PRESIDENT CAPTAIN SECRETARY TREASURER (* ) DENOTES PARTIAL TENURE 

       

1938/39 A.Joel W.McKenzie T.Hoffmann S.Moloney   
1939/40 A.Joel W.McKenzie J.Makinson S.Moloney  

 
1940/41 A.Joel J.Waugh J.Makinson* R.Cleaver  

 

   A.Walker*    
1941/42 A.Joel J.Waugh R.Furlonger F.Grainger   

  

DISBANDED–DURING WORLD WAR II 
 

 

YEAR PRESIDENT CAPTAIN SECRETARY TREASURER 
CHIEF 
INSTRUCTOR  

1946/47 A.Glass H.Crooks T.Hoffmann* R.Gardner L.Ford  

   F.Hoffmann*    
1947/48 A.Glass H.Crooks F.Hoffmann T.Cahill L.Ford  
1948/49 A.Glass V.Cooper* L.Ford R.Cleaver B.Alfred*  

  H.Crooks*   H.Crooks*  
1949/50 A.Glass H.Crooks* L.Ford R.Cleaver B.Tate  

  P.Duncan*     
1950/51 A.Glass P.Duncan L.Ford C.Robinson B.Tate  
1951/52 H.Crooks J.Byrne L.Ford D.Stewart O.Hailey  
1952/53 H.Crooks O.Hailey C.Robinson D.Stewart C.McElroy  
1953/54 L.Ford F.Hoffmann J.Hancock D.Stewart C.McElroy  
1954/55 L.Ford C.McElroy O.Hailey D.Stewart K.Barkley  
1955/56 L.Ford R.Hoffmann O.Hailey D.Stewart C.McElroy*  

     K.Barkley*  

     R.Hoffmann*  
1956/57 L.Ford R.Hoffmann B.Menogue* D.Stewart R.Glasson*  

   D.Midson*  K.Midson*  
1957/58 L.Ford R.Hoffmann D.Midson D.Stewart B.Paton*  

     B.Menogue*  
1958/59 L.Ford R.Hoffmann D.Midson D.Stewart B.Menogue  
1959/60 L.Ford R.Hoffmann D.Midson* D.Stewart B.Menogue  

   M.Bent*    
1960/61 L.Ford K.Midson M.Bent* D.Stewart W.Winzer  

   D.Midson*    
1961/62 L.Ford K.Midson D.Midson S.Donoghue W.Winzer  
1962/63 L.Ford K.Midson D.Midson J.Quinn W.Winzer  
1963/64 R.Hoffmann L.Fernley D.Midson J.Quinn W.Winzer  
1964/65 R.Hoffmann R.McDermott D.Midson J.Quinn W.Winzer  
1965/66 R.Hoffmann R.McDermott B.Menogue K.Midson W.Winzer  
1966/67 R.Hoffmann J.Quinn B.Menogue K.Midson M.Fernley  
1967/68 R.Hoffmann B.McKirdy B.Menogue K.Midson H.Bretherton  
1968/69 K.Midson B.McKirdy B.Menogue T.Lane H.Bretherton  
1969/70 K.Midson B.Menogue H.Bretherton T.Lane G.Hough*  

     A.Darouti*  
1970/71 K.Midson S.Corney G.Dawkins T.Lane W.Taylor  
1971/72 K.Midson R.Ford T.Lane* T.Bresnan W.Taylor  

   N.Cooper*    
1972/73 W.Tapp R.Ford N.Cooper B.McKirdy K.Tukacs  
1973/74 J.Quinn W.Winzer G.Hough B.McKirdy N.Baker  
1974/75 J.Quinn W.Winzer G.Hough* B.McKirdy G.Keep  

   N.Cooper*    
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YEAR PRESIDENT CAPTAIN SECRETARY TREASURER 
CHIEF 
INSTRUCTOR  

1975/76 J.Quinn R.Ford P.Griffiths B.McKirdy G.Keep*  

     W.Daley*  
1976/77 N.Cooper W.Tapp R.Law J.Quinn G.Eslick  
1977/78 N.Cooper W.Tapp R.Law J.Quinn G.Bowley  
1978/79 N.Cooper W.Tapp R.Law J.Quinn N.Eades  
1979/80 N.Cooper C.Lloyd R.Law A.Taylor M.Bretherton  
1980/81 N.Cooper R.Ford W.Tapp A.Taylor M.Bretherton*  

     A.Taylor*  
1981/82 W.Tapp R.Ford L.Curtis A.Taylor B.Taylor  
1982/83 W.Tapp B.Taylor B.Plummer A.Taylor P.Sullivan  
1983/84 W.Tapp B.Taylor B.Plummer A.Taylor P.Sullivan 

 

1984/85 W.Tapp B.Taylor B.Plummer A.Taylor P.Sullivan  
1985/86 I.Ross B.Taylor B.Plummer A.Taylor P.Sullivan  
1986/87 B.Taylor G.Baillie B.Plummer S.McIntyre D.Cross*  

     M.Bretherton*  
1987/88 L.Ford M.Bretherton B.Taylor C.Douglas G.Varidel  
1988/89 L.Ford M.Bretherton R.Taylor C.Douglas B.Taylor  
1989/90 L.Ford B.Taylor* R.Taylor S.McIntyre* D.Cross  

  T.Blackmore*  M.Bretherton*   
1990/91 T.Blackmore D.Cross C.Lloyd* D.Wilms D.Cross*  

   A.Fenton*  J.Fahey*  
1991/92 M.Bretherton D.Cross A.Fenton* D.Wilms J.Fahey  

   B.Taylor*    
1992/93 M.Bretherton vacant R.Taylor N.Taylor J.Hodsdon  
1993/94 A.Taylor A.Graham R.Taylor N.Taylor I.Mirabito  
1994/95 A.Taylor A.Graham R.Taylor B.Plummer I.Mirabito  
1995/96 A.Taylor A.Graham R.Taylor B.Plummer P.Greaves*  
1996/97 A.Taylor D.Dillon R.Taylor B.Plummer P.Greaves  
1997/98 A.Taylor D.Dillon R.Taylor B.Plummer P.Greaves  
1998/99 A.Taylor D.Dillon R.Taylor B.Plummer M.Bretherton  
1999/00 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon M.Bretherton  
2000/01 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon M.Bretherton  
2001/02 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon M.Bretherton  
2002/03 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon M.Baker  
2003/04 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon M.Baker  
2004/05 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon K.Hunt  
2005/06 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor P.Dillon Vacant  
2006/07 A.Taylor B.Taylor R.Taylor N.Taylor P.Levy  
2007/08 M.Byrne B.Taylor R.Taylor L.White A.Hill  
2008/09 M.Byrne B.Taylor R.Taylor L.White A.Hill  
2009/10 M.Byrne A.Farquhar R.Taylor L.White J.Hardman  
       

YEAR PRESIDENT CAPTAIN SECRETARY TREASURER 
CHIEF 
INSTRUCTOR 

JAC 
CHAIRPERSON 

2010/11 B.Taylor A.Farquhar R.Taylor L.White J.Hardman B.McCann 
2011/12 B.Taylor A.Farquhar R.Taylor B.Elton J.Hardman C.Lacey 
2012/13 B.Taylor A.Farquhar R.Taylor B.Elton J.Hardman C.Lacey 
2013/14 C.Lacey A.Farquhar M.Bretherton B.Elton J.Hardman D.Birchall 
2014/15 C.Lacey A.Farquhar M.Bretherton  J.Hardman* D.Birchall 
 

  
 

 M.Hodsdon*  
2015/16 C.Lacey G.Betts M.Bretherton B.Elton S.Rofe D.Stojanovic 
2016/17 M.Bretherton G.Betts A.Bretherton S.Rofe* D.Cross B.Eshman 
2017/18 D.Cross G.Betts P.Dillon S.Leon D.Birchall* B.Eshman 
 
2018/19 

 
B.Taylor* J.Hay P.Dillon 

E.Bawden* 
O.Skjeime* A.Barry B.Eshman 
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